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The signatories of this letter welcome the outcome of the EU-UK Summit held on 19 May 2025, which sets the foundations 
of a much-needed closer relationship between the two regions, in a context of highly uncertain and volatile international 
markets. 

We strongly support the decision to ‘work toward’ linking the respective Emissions Trading System (ETSs) which will bring 
substantial mutual benefits, increasing market liquidity and reducing trade frictions, by creating ‘the conditions for goods 
originating in our jurisdictions to benefit from mutual exemptions from the respective European Union and United Kingdom 
Carbon Border Adjustment Mechanisms’ (para 37 of the ‘Common Understanding’). 

The ETS linkage will ensure a level playing field between the EU and UK and is an essential step to mutually benefit from 
a larger ETS market in order to avoid trade frictions from the Carbon Border Adjustment Mechanisms (CBAMs)1 and 
achieve efficient electricity trading between the highly interconnected EU and UK power system. In addition, ETSs linking 
could also enable further energy market integration between the two regions, ensuring the most cost-efficient emissions 
reduction opportunities are used across the UK and EU, generating further collective cost savings. 

An enhanced EU-UK energy and climate cooperation is a key enabler for European industry competitiveness, unlocking 
the ‘clean power’ potential of the North Seas and providing affordable and secure energy across Europe. 

Therefore, we urge the European Commission to take the necessary steps to start the formal ETS linkage 
negotiations as soon as possible and to aim at concluding them in time to avoid the EU CBAM application in 2026.  

To provide market certainty and avoid unnecessary costs, we also recommend that a temporary mutual disapplication 
of the respective CBAMs is considered by the end of 2025 while the negotiations are ongoing. This would avoid 
potential trade distortions and give a strong positive signal to the markets in both regions whilst exhibiting joint global 
climate leadership at COP 30.  

The industry stands ready to cooperate with the European Commission and the UK Government to support a continued 
cooperation and advance the shared interests of our two regions.  

 

    
 

     
 

 
1 The shared benefits of an UK–EU carbon market link | Frontier Economics 

https://www.frontier-economics.com/uk/en/news-and-insights/news/news-article-i21452-the-shared-benefits-of-an-uk-eu-carbon-market-link/

